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6th May 2015 

 
Licensing Representation to the Application to Review the Premises Licence for 3-4 
Glenmore Parade Ealing Road Wembley HA0 4PJ 
 
I certify that I have considered the application shown above and I do not wish to make 
representations that the likely effect of the review of the application is detrimental to the 
Licensing Objectives for the reasons indicated below. 

 

Licensing Enforcement Officer: Lavine Miller-Johnson  

An officer of the Licensing Authority, in whose area the premises are situated, who is authroised 
for the purposes of exercising its statutory function as a ‘Responsible Authority’ under the 
Licensing Act 2003. 

The application has been made to review the premises licence under section 51 of the Act. 

The Licensing Authority representations are primarily concerned with the four licensing 
objectives; 

 the prevention of crime and disorder;  
 public safety;  
 the prevention of public nuisance; and  
 the protection of children from harm.  

Following my visit to the premise on 6th May 2015 where Mr Meghani and Mr Solanki were both 
present the following was found: 

Mr Meghani has advised that, following the visit from the police they have agreed to abide by 
the new conditions that have been set. I am in full support of the imposed conditions. 

Mr Meghani has made great attempt to apply these conditions immediately. I sat with Mr 
Meghani we went through his condition. All conditions have been met.   
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Informative:  

 As noted on the council’s database system and during my own observation the plan of 
the premise is still incorrect and does not reflect the changes that have been made to the 
layout. During the visit Mr Meghani showed me a new plan of the premise. This plan is 
correct in accordance with the Licensing Act 2003. I have advised Mr Meghani as a 
matter of urgency, to submit this plan for a variation in order to ensure the correct layout 
of the premises is relfected on our system. 

 

 I have also advised that Mr Meghani contact Andreas.Kirschner@brent.co.uk to arrange 
an inspection of the smoking area at the rear of the premise. From my observation this 
area is more than 50% enclosed.  
 

 I have advised Mr Meghani to contact the local fire department to ensure that the fire exit 
leading from the kitchen was satisfactory. 
 

 I have aslo advise Mr Meghani to address the issue of the backgate which is either left 
open unsecure or locked. He will need to consider another type of security for this exit. I 
have advised a push bar. 
 
 

The licensing team shall not be making any representations against this application.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Lavine Miller-Johnson  
Licensing Officer 
Regulatory Services 
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